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HAYWOOD COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
CLOSED SESSION MINUTES
DECEMBER 21, 2015

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Mark S. Swanger, Vice-Chairman J.W. "Kirk" Kirkpatrick IlI,
Commissioners Bill L. Upton, L. Kevin Ensley and Michael T. Sorrells

MEMBERS ABSENT: None

STAFF PRESENT: County Manager/Clerk to the Board Ira Dove, Finance Director Julie Davis,
Assistant County Manager/HHSA Director Stoney Blevins, and Executive Assistant/Deputy Clerk
Candace Way A

OTHERS PRESENT: David Francis, Solid Waste/Tax Administrator; Facilities & Maintenance
Director Dale Burris S

GENERAL STATUTE: Economic Development §143-318.11(a)(4)

SUBJECT: Old Hospital
DISCUSSION:

Mr. Francis explained that new legislation has made it easier for developers to purchase and
renovate property for affordable housing through tax credits. He said that Historic Preservation
Foundation of NC is working with Landmark Group on the possibility of repurposing the old hospital
into affordable housing. The Landmark Group propose to repurpose the hospital into 50-55 units of
1 and 2 bedroom units for seniors, veterans, and persons with disabilities. It will cost close to $7
million dollars to complete. The cost of upkeep is approximately $177,000 a year.

Mr. Burris said that he thinks this project could hold a lot of potential and Landmark appears to have
an impressive background with construction management. A second developer, represented by Rob
Roland and including Mr. Daugherty and Southland Development, also looked at the project. Their
proposal was not as complete as Landmark. Paul Fitch, of Fitch Designs, also met with Mr. Dove,
Mr. Francis and Mr. Burris. He indicated that it would take $1.7 million dollars to cover the gap on
the development.

Mr. Francis said that the next step is to present the option to proceed with the application to the
BOCC at the January 4th meeting. On January 19" have a call for a public hearing, everything
needs to be in place by May. The County will pledge a $450,000 forgivable loan for 30 years. Half
will be due in March of 2017 and balance due within 90 days of completion. The County will receive
$200,000 at the closing, which should be by March of 2017.

Chairman Swanger asked that he and Mr. Dove work on a calendar and keep the Board informed.

]
A discussion was held on the location of Meridian into the old Health Department building. Mr. Dove
will contact the director of Meridian.

It was agreed to move forward with the option sell the former Haywood Hospital.





















